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January 31, 2025 

 

 

Dear Grades 5-8 families, 

 

On February 11, 2025, our grades 5-8 girls will have a wonderful opportunity to attend: 

 

International Day of Women and Girls in Science, celebrating the achievements of women and 

girls in STEM while inspiring the next generation to pursue their passions in science, technology, 

engineering, and mathematics.  The symposium will be hosted here in our gym.  As the host 

school, our girls have the opportunity to attend this symposium. 

 

There will be activities, a panel discussion, and a guest speaker is planned.  They will also have 

the opportunity to visit some booths and see firsthand opportunities in the fields of science and 

technology here in Winnipeg. 

 

The grades 7 and 8 boys will be attending a field trip to the Manitoba Museum doing self-guided 

tours in conjunction with the social studies curriculum.  The grades 5 and 6 boys will have 

presentations and demonstrations here at the school presented by the Mad Science group.   

 

The afternoon will see all students attending our Catholic Schools Mass at Holy Cross Parish. 

 

We look forward to these exciting opportunities for the students. 

 

Yours in Catholic education, 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Catherine Walker     Dr. Anju Bajaj 

Principal Holy Cross School     STEM Advisor MCS 
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